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From the rising of the sun to its setting my name will be great among the nations, and in every place incense 
will be offered to my name, and a pure offering. For my name will be great among the nations, says the  
Lord of hosts. (MALACHI 1:11)

EPIPHANY 5

We are now into February, and although in this part of Canada the weather can still be cold, the sun is rising earlier, 
and setting later: spring will come soon. We are all hopeful that with the return of spring will come a return of a life 
more like before. Let us thank the Lord for our blessings

PARAGUAY
The second floor the walls are complete and the roof is on 
in Asunción at the El Redentor school!  One can see the 
left outside stairwell to the second floor, one of the two 
stairwells.  With the roof now on, there is much less con-
cern about the rains stopping construction. (In fact we ask 
that you pray for rains now, as it has been too dry so far, 
and very hot). The construction is going as planned, and 
it looks like all will be ready by the end of February, for a 
return to school for the children in March (the end of their 
summer break), God willing.  

KAREN ANGLICAN MINISTRY AT THE BORDER (KAMB): 
Last newsletter we told you about the ongoing support for this 
ministry. We will be receiving an update from our partners in 
Thailand at the border next month and 
will keep you updated next newsletter.  
Thanks to the Church of the Good  
Shepherd and St. Timothy’s for their 
ongoing assistance.
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CAMBODIA
We told you last time about the latest project: the establishment a new 
church in Phnom Penh Thmey. This is a dual project that entails setting up a 
church plant in Phnom Penh Thmey (Thmey means new), and the building 
of a dormitory to house up to 20 girls so they may continue their education, 
in Prey Smach, in the province of Pursat. This is a village north west of Phnom 
Penh. Most of the towns and villages in Cambodia lack a Christian presence as 
new church plants have been more focused in the cities. In addition, due to 
higher rents and cost of living in the big cities, many are choosing to move to 
the outskirts of the cities to areas such as Phnom Penh Thmey. 

The needs for evangelism, church planting, and discipleship remain high, espe-
cially in suburban and rural Cambodia. A new Anglican church in Phnom Penh 
Thmey will meet the needs of newcomers and also provide a place for people 
to explore faith through the Anglican church. 

      
Likewise, opportunities for a good education 
outside of the city are inadequate due to a 
lack of qualified teachers, low family income, 
and the lack of basic infrastructure, such 
as water, sanitation, and hygiene facilities, 
which particularly impact adolescent girls. In 
association with the Anglican Church of Cambodia, ARDFC is supporting the 
building of a dormitory to house up to 20 girls in Prey Smach, allowing them to 
continue their education, and support their families at home.

ABOUT THE ANGLICAN RELIEF & DEVELOPMENT FUND CANADA (ARDFC)
ARDFC is a registered Canadian charity, associated with ARDF Global. It undertakes carefully selected and  
monitored aid projects in partnership with Anglican dioceses in developing nations.  
See our website www.ardfc.ca for more information.

HOW TO SUPPORT THE WORK OF ARDFC
Donations to ARDFC can be made:
•  Through your parish
•  Online at www.ardfc.ca/donate
•  By sending your cheque to ARDFC, Box 1013, Burlington, ON, L7R 4L8


